
East Link Extension 

Construction Alert June 9, 2017 

 

 

Sound Transit plans, builds and operates regional transit systems and services to improve  

mobility for Central Puget Sound. For information about Sound Transit projects or services,  

visit us online at soundtransit.org or call 1-800-201-4900 / TTY Relay: 711.  

Island Crest Way Restriping Work 

Crews working for Sound Transit and WSDOT will 

restripe Island Crest Way to address vehicle queuing. 

Existing pavement markings will be refreshed at this time 

along Island Crest Way between SE 30th Street and SE 

27th Street. New I-90 wayfinding signage will also be 

installed. 

Sound Transit, WSDOT and the City of Mercer Island will 

continue to monitor traffic queuing. 

Work is weather dependent and will include:  

 Refreshing existing lane lines and pavement 

markings  

 Install new wayfinding signage for I-90 access  

 
Project Details 

Date: Sunday, June 11 

Locations: Island Crest Way between SE 30th Street 

and SE 27th Street 

Work hours: Crews will work between 9:00 am and 

10:00 pm. 

 
What to expect:  

 Crews will refresh existing roadway markings 

 Temporary parking restrictions will be in place up 

to 24 hours before work begins near work areas. 

 Crews will work in the existing right of way with 

traffic control in place. Please follow the direction 

of flaggers and signage to safely access your 

destination. 

 

  



For more information, please contact Sound Transit Community Outreach Specialist 

Zack Ambrose at zack.ambrose@soundtransit.org or 206-398-5300.

What is Sound Transit building? 

The East Link Extension will connect the Eastside’s biggest population and employment centers and 

destinations across King, Pierce and Snohomish counties. When East Link opens, passengers will be 

able to ride over 50 miles of light rail with other new extensions also open to Lynwood and to Kent/Des 

Moines. 

The 14-mile East Link extension is expected to be open for service in 2023. 

Contact Sound Transit  

 For construction issues that need immediate attention, 1-888-298-2395.  

 For non-emergency questions, call 206-398-5300 or 1-800-201-4900 / TTY relay 711 or email 

eastlink@soundtransit.org.  

 Sign up for alerts, https://www.soundtransit.org/Subscribe-to-alerts. 
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